Petition 767

CL&P South End Substation, Stamford

Staff Report

June 2, 2006

On May 3, 2006, the Connecticut Light and Power Company (CL&P) submitted a Petition (Petition) for a declaratory ruling that no certificate of environmental compatibility and public need is required for the proposed modifications to the South End Substation in Stamford.  Specifically, CL&P seeks to: remove an existing 115-kV oil-filled circuit breaker; install two new 115-kV gas-filled circuit breakers; and install protective relay and control equipment within an existing relay and control enclosure.

The purpose of the project is to increase electric reliability in the event of the loss of one of the three 115-kV circuits feeding the substation.  The proposed breakers would be physically shorter than the existing breaker.  Also, the connections to the 115-kV bus would occur at the existing height.  There would be no increase in equipment height at the substation.  
This petition was field reviewed by Council member Dr. Barbara Currier Bell and Michael Perrone of Council staff on May 19, 2006.  Two CL&P representatives also attended the field review: Ali Karimi, Project Engineer, Substation Design & Engineering Department; and Girish Behal, Project Management Engineer, Transmission Projects.

The site is a very small, triangular, industrial-looking lot. The surrounding area is commercial, with an office building and restaurants adjacent to the site.  On one side, the site abuts the railroad tracks.  There are no homes in the vicinity of the site.  

The visual impact of the new equipment is expected to be minimal.  The breakers are silent, except in the rare and very brief instance when they open or close.  The proposed project is not within a 100-year flood zone or in the vicinity of wetlands.  

If approved, CL&P anticipates that construction would begin during October 2006 and would be completed by the end of December 2006.  

